
   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Click here to read òNew Statues 

in Kansas commemorate Orphan 

Train movementó  

Residents and guests to Concor-

dia may have sighted bronze 

statues adorning businesses and 

enhancing public spaces. These 

poignant likenesses of Orphan 

Train riders and their stories are 

decoratively branding our town; 

inviting everyone to spend some 

time here. The fast approaching 

new year will mark the ten year 

anniversary of the National Or-

phan Train complex that opened 

in 2007.  

These trains, active from 1854 to 

1929, brought an estimated 

200,000 children from abandon-

ment to farm families in need of 

extra hands. Ideally these families 

were to raise the children as 

their own. From ideally to reali-

tyñthere was a wide gap in 

some cases but not most which 

heralded the movement as a 

success. The notion that children 

are better cared for by families 

than in an institution is the most 

basic value of present day foster 

care. 

The statues represent the chil-

dren; their struggle and triumph. 

We look forward to more beau-

tifying our city. 

 

Click here 

for     

updates on 

the     

National 

Orphan 

Train! 

Q: What are we doing?                    

A: We are almost ready to seek bids 
for the first phase of a major renova-

tion of our wastewater treatment plant. 
 

Q: Why are we doing this?      
A: We are required to meet state and 

federal requirements for the content of 
the water that the plant sends to the 

river. The plant must be in good oper-
ating condition to meet these require-

ments. 
 

Q: How much will it cost?       
A: The engineer's estimate for Phase 1 

of the project is $2,433,100.00. We 
won't know an actual cost until the bids 

are opened. The second phase hasn't 
been designed yet, but we have a good 

idea of what else will be needed. We 
expect Phase 2 to cost another $2 

million dollars. 
 

Q: Why is it so expensive?      

A: Our wastewater treatment plant 

processes 400,000 gallons of raw sew-
age every day. Much of the content is 

water that is purified and sent to the 
river. The remainder is a sludge that is 

processed into fertilizer. Doing this 
requires constant attention and a lot of 

costly equipment. 
 

Q: How is this being paid for?      
A: Since December of 2013, everyone's 

water bill has included a monthly charge 
to pay for these improvements. The 

charge started at $5.00 and was raised 
to $10.00 in December 2014. These 

charges will be sufficient to make the 
payments on the financing of the pro-

ject at the currently estimated costs. 
 

Q: Can we put this off?                       
A: Neglect is likely to be more expen-

sive in the long run. Major components 
haven't been updated since the 1970s 

or 1990s. They are wearing out or 

outdated. Putting off the renovation 

could leave us susceptible to break-
downs requiring emergency repairs. 
 

Q: Are we replacing the entire 

plant?       
A: No. That would cost much more. 

Many components are still in good 
condition and will remain. 
 

Q: There has been talk about 

reducing the amount of nitrogen 
and phosphorous in the water that 

goes from the plant to the river. 
Are we doing that?       

A: Our staff has been able to reduce 
the nitrogen and phosphorus to meet 

the standards. Doing so requires us to 
operate the plant in ways that it was 

not designed to accommodate. The 
renovations will correct the difficulties. 
 

A link to the PowerPoint presen-

tation can be found. click here  

Moving Statues 

Sewer Treatment Plant Q&A with Larry Uri 

C I T Y  C AL E NDAR 
City Chatter 

W I N T E R  2 0 1 6 - 2 0 1 7  C O M M I S S I O N  

M E E T I N G  

J AN U A R Y  4  &  1 8 

F E B R U A R Y  1  &  1 5 

M A R C H   1  &  1 5 

L I B R A R Y  

B O A R D  

J AN U A R Y  3 

F E B R U A R Y  7 

M A R C H   7 

H O U S I N G     

A U T H O R I T Y  

J AN U A R Y  1 0 

F E B R U A R Y  1 4 

M A R C H   1 4 

 

D A Y L I G H T   

S A V I N G S  T I M E  

M A R C H  1 2  

 

C I T Y  H A L L  

C L O S E D  

J AN U A R Y  2 

N E W  Y E A R S      

H O L I D A Y 

F EB R U A R Y  2 0 

P R ESIDENTõS 

D A Y 

 

The first 
statue— 

Miriam 

Zitur on 
the north 

side of 

Broad-
way 

Plaza. 

A playful statue of Ethel & Elmer 
Barney outside of Britts, Downtown 

Concordia. 

A statue of 
Teresa      

Bieker—      

the first          
Children’s 

Librarian at 

Hays Public 
Library– sits 

on the north 

side of Frank 
Carlson     

Library. 

http://www.chicagotribune.com/lifestyles/travel/sc-orphan-train-statues-concordia-travel-1206-20161129-story.html
http://www.chicagotribune.com/lifestyles/travel/sc-orphan-train-statues-concordia-travel-1206-20161129-story.html
http://www.chicagotribune.com/lifestyles/travel/sc-orphan-train-statues-concordia-travel-1206-20161129-story.html
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
https://www.facebook.com/orphantraindepot/
http://www.concordiaks.org/CommissionPresentation_9-2-15.pdf
http://www.ncktoday.com/articles/local/2016-10-18-national-orphan-train-complex-in-concordia-unveils-second-downtown-statue
http://www.ncktoday.com/articles/local/2016-11-04-national-orphan-train-complex-unveils-third-orphan-train-rider-statue
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Congratulations on 20 years!  

Jim Metro, Superintendent for the Street Depart-

ment, received a Certificate of Recognition for 20 

Years of service. 

Employee Recognition 

I M P O R T A N T  

DONõTS 

¶ P A R K  Y O U R  

C A R  O N  T H E  

F R O N T  L A W N 

¶ S T O R E  B U L K Y  

W A S T E       

O U T S I D E 

¶ A L L O W  Y O U R  

D O G  T O  B A R K  

E X C E S S I V E L Y 

¶ S W E E P  G R A S S /

L E A V E S  I N T O  

T H E  S T R E E T 

¶ P O U R  C O N T AM -

I NANTS DOWN 

T H E  S T O R M  

W A T E R  D R A I N S 

¶ P A R K          

I N O P E R A B L E  

V E H I C L E S  O N  

Y O U R       

P R O P E R T Y  O R  

I N  T H E  S T R E E T 

¶ P L A Y  L O U D  

M I S I C  A F T E R  1 0  

P . M . 

New Hires 

Jason Coward (left) & 

Amanda Waterman (right)

new hires for the               

Police Department. 

 

Welcome!! 

Congratulations on 10 years! 
Receiving a Certificate of Recognition from Larry Uri, 

City Manager, for 10 years of service is Stacey Smith, 

City Clerk. 

Congratulations on 15 years Roger, Tim, & 

Devin!                      

                                      

Roger Woodford (right),  

Equipment Operator for the 

Street Department will receive 

a Certificate of Recognition for 

15 years of service. 

 

 

Tim Stangel 

(farthest left), 

Fire Captain, 

received a Cer-

tificate of Recog-

nition for 15 

years from City 

Manager Larry 

Uri (right) while 

 Fire Chief Eric Voss congratulates him.  

 

 
Devin Anderson 

(1st right), Sergeant 
for the Police De-
partment, received 

a Certificate of 
Recognition for 15 
years of Service 

from Police Chief 
Bruce Johnson.           
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and Donõts located on the 

previous page and this page to 

use as a reference. 

With your assistance the com-

munity of Concordia can pro-

vide an environment for posi-

tive quality of life and continue 

to improve. 

 

We Build CommunityñItõs 

even our slogan.  

Concordia is a refreshingly 

pleasant Midwestern town 

where residents, businesses 

and visitors have a strong sense 

of community manifested by 

active Neighborhood Associa-

tions, Homeowners Associa-

tions, business organizations, 

faith-based organizations, 

schools and community groups.  

Whether you are a homeown-

er, renter or a landlord, having 

pride in the community and 

pride in your property is the 

groundwork of a wonderful 

community.  

Investing in a property, or 

choosing to live in a neighbor-

hood is an important decision 

that comes with great respon-

sibility. 

Being a responsible neighbor 

helps keep the community 

clean, safe, attractive and a 

good place to be. After all, itõs 

the people and their actions 

that make our community 

great.   

You will find Important Doõs 

Building Community 

IMPORTANT DOõS 

¶ M A I N T A I N  Y O U R  

Y A R D S ,  C U T  

D O W N  T A L L  

G R A S S  &  

W E E D S 

¶ K E E P  V A C A N T  

B U I L D I N G S   

S E C U R E 

¶ C L E A N  U P    

A F T E R  Y O U R  

P E T S 

¶ K E E P  Y O U R  

S I D E W A L K  

S N O W  &  I C E  

F R E Eð N E E D S  

T O  B E  

S C O O P E D  A T  

L E A S T  5  H O U R S  

A F T E R  L A S T  

S N O W F A L L 

¶ K E E P  R E F U S E  

C O N T A I N E R S  

W I T H  A  T I G H T  

F I T T I N G  L I D  

F O R  T R A S H 

 

International Aviation Art Contest 
The Airport Advisory Board would like to invite local children to participate in 

the 2017 International Aviation Art Contest “Beyond the Clouds”. 

 

Deadline to submit artwork is January 20, 2017.  

 

There are three age groups:  

Group 1 (DOB: Jan 1, 2007—Dec 31, 2010) 

Group 2 (DOB: Jan 1, 2003—Dec 31, 2006) 

Group 3 (DOB: Jan 1, 1999—Dec 31, 2002) 

 

 

 

The world of aviation is always changing as each new generation of pilots and 

designers bring their vision of flight to the world. Now it’s your time to grab 

your favorite art supplies and turn your imagination loose. Create a work of art 

that celebrates the adventures and excitement only available in that special 

place beyond the clouds. 

 

Click here for rules to enter the contest! 

http://www.nasao.org/education/nasao-center-for-aviation-research-and-education/international-aviation-art-contest/
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Charles Lambertz                Tim Parker        Christy Hasch           Sam Sacco   Lyle Pounds 
         
   Commissioner                              Commissioner              Mayor        Commissioner                                Commissioner 

Larry Uri, City Manager  

Stacey Smith, City Clerk  

Amber Farha, Finance Director  

Jeremy Arnold, Utilities Director  

Bruno Rehbein, Building Inspector  

Tom Gennette, Recreation Director  

Ron Copple, Public Works Director  

Bruce Johnson,  Police Chief  

Eric Voss, Fire Chief  

Management team  

GET INVOLVED  
IN YOUR  

LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
 

The Concordia City Commission intends to involve as many qualified citizens as 
possible in the governing process.   

 

If you are interested in serving the community by becoming a member of one of 
these boards, commissions or committees, you are asked to fill out a short Expres-
sion of Interest Form.  To be considered for any appointments, return a completed 

BumobppflkėlcėFkqbobpqėClojėqlėqebė@fqvė@ibohĄpėLccf`b+ė 
 

All members of boards, commissions and committees serve without pay Ĉ out of  a 
concern for the public good. 

 

Clojpė^kaėjlobėfkcloj^qflkė^obė^s^fi^_ibėfkėqebė@fqvė@ibohĄpėLccf`b)ėM+L+ė?luė3-0)ė
701 Washington Street, Concordia, Kansas 66901.   

Fcėvlrėe^sbėnrbpqflkp)ėmib^pbė`^iiėqebė@fqvė@ibohĄpėLccf`bė^qė/10-2670. 

Gary Straitï Jan. 1 

James Bullerï Jan. 8 

James Menardï Jan. 10 

Tom Gennetteï Jan. 16 

Hayden MapesðJan. 21 

Megan Murdockï Jan. 27 

Tim Stangelï Jan. 28 

Thea McMillanï Jan. 29 

Eric VossðJan. 31  

Josh RhodesðFeb 16 

Derek Champlinï Feb. 26 

Stacey Smithï March 11 

Bruce JohnsonðMarch 13 

Tom StreckerðMarch 13 

Raymond Mendenhallï March 14 

Eric WilsonðMarch 15 

Roger Woodfordï March 17 

Roger Weathersbeeï March 17 

Happy Holidays 

 

Photo of Broadway Plaza Tree  

 

City of  Concordia 

 

http://www.concordiaks.org/
https://www.facebook.com/cityofconcordia

